
 

 

The TARC Reflector for November  2013 

Hi Folks, 

LǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΧǘƘŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ Cƛsh Fry, which will occur 

on November 9thΦ  5ƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ŎƻƴƧǳǊŜ ǳǇ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ ŜŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǇŀǎǘΚ 

 

If you ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ ǳǎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅƻǳΨƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǎƛŘŜ ŘƛǎƘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎΣ 

you need to do it NOW so we have enough fish for everyone. Because the price of catfish is rather high, 

ƛǘ ƎŜǘǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƻƻ ŜȄǇŜƴǎƛǾŜ ǘƻ άƻǾŜǊ-ōǳȅέ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ŎŀǎŜ someone just shows up. tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜ ǳǎΗ 



 

Folks who are interested in helping with the onsite cooking will need to be at Morningside Methodist at 

оǇƳΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ сΥолǇƳ ƻǊ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŘƻƴŜΦ  Equally important is a 

άŎƭŜŀƴ-ǳǇ ŎǊŜǿέ ŀŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΦ ²Ŝ ǿŀnt to leave the church as clean (or cleaner) than we found it. 

 

 

Could this be YOU this year! 

The meeting afterwards will be pretty short. Everyone is usually full, and ready to clean up and head 

home to have a nap to recover. The main items are Officer Elections for 2014, and the presentation of 

нлмо {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ !ǿŀǊŘǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άDƻƭŘŜƴ aƛŎǎΦέ   

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ w{±t ȅŜǘΣ L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ Řƻ ǎƻΣ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƻƻΗ 



The rest of the month ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǿƘŀǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƭŀȄŜŘ ǘƘŀƴ ƳƻǎǘΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǘŜǎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴƭȅ ƛŦ ǿŜ ƎŜǘ 

ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ±9ǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŀ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ 

ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ If you do want to take a test, email me at ke4fgf@arrl.net  

 

The Thursday Nets on November 28th ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛving Day, and we ŘƻƴΩǘ 

want to intrude on time best spent with your families. aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ άŎƻƴƪŜŘ ƻǳǘέ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ 

excessive helpings of turkey and dressing long before 8pm anyway. 

WƻƘƴ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƴŀ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ ƳŜŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ŀǘ ά{ǿƛŎƻǊŘ CŀǊƳǎέ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŜŜ 

the proposed location for the December Meeting and Christmas Supper. We all thoroughly enjoyed the 

trip and agreed that it would make for a fun outing for the club to have our Christmas party there. 

L ŎƘŜŎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇ ƳƛƭŜŀƎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ пу ƳƛƭŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ¦{-19 and 

ǘƘŜ .ȅǇŀǎǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎǾƛƭƭŜΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƴƻ ǿƻǊǎŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀŦƻƻŘ 

restaurant in Tallahassee a few years ago, and the food will be more appropriate to the season.  

 

mailto:ke4fgf@arrl.net


William has agreed to handle cooking chores for the turkŜȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƳ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ 

ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƻƴŦƛǊŜ ŀŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ need a formal meeting when we finish eating, as most 

Ŏƭǳō ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎupper, celebrate 

Christmas and call it square.      

This event will take place on December 7th as the Swicords have a family party on the 14th. The event 

could also take place on December 21stΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƻƻ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŦƻƭƪǎΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ 

quickly discuss which date works best at this monthΩs meeting.  

 

We had a pretty good meeting last month at the Homecoming Restaurant, though there were a few 

problems. The Manager and Waitresses both apologized for the mix-ups, but in fairness, the system we 

set up with them was new and untried, and it was a first time out for them working with a group our 

size.   

¢ƘŜȅ Řƻ ǿŀƴǘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘŜƴŜŘ ƻǳǘΣ ǎƻ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ Ǝƻ ŀǘ ƛǘ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ If 

ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǳǎ ŀǎ ǇŀǘǊƻƴǎΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŜȅ ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜΦ 

 If you have some suggestions about the menu, see Dana, as we can change it to better suit us.   

{ƻΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ LΩǾŜ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻƛƴǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ make the Fish Fry, I wish you and 

your family a blessed Thanksgiving!! 

¢ƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳΣ LΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ǇƭŀǘŜ ƻŦ ŦƛǎƘ at Morningside on the 9th!!  

73, Mike  

 



 

 

The following members of the TARC Radio Family have November Birthdays! 

Inez Faulk ς Nov. 1st 

Alice Childs ς Nov. 6th 

Andy Clark ς Nov 10th 

Lori Alberstadt ς Nov. 15th 

Russell Shirley ς Nov. 16th 

Debbie Myers ς Nov. 18th 

Lynelle Alligood, Kim Hearn - Nov. 19th 

Jordan Moore ς Nov. 20th 

Farley Light ς Nov. 22nd 

Nathaniel Lambert ς Nov. 25th 

Kaylie Hearn - Nov. 27th 

Taylor James ς Nov. 28th 



Calendar of Events for November    

1) November 2nd and 3rd ς Lawrenceville Hamfest 

2) November 9th ς November Meeting and Fish Fry 

3) November 12th ς Advanced Skywarn Spotter Class 

4) November  16th  - Test Session, by appointment only 

5) November 21st ς Weather Night on the Thursday Nets  

6) November 28th ς Thanksgiving (no Thursday Nets that night) 

 

 

 

November Test Session      

Because of the close proximity of the Thanksgiving holiday, the November Test Session will be by 

ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ƻƴƭȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŘƻƴŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ±9ǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ 

there to take a test. 

If you do want to take a test, contact Mike at ke4fgf@arrl.net . If we have any appointments, the Test 

Date will be November 16th, at 10am. As usual, the site will be the Thomas County EOC.  

The December Test Session will also follow these same guidelines. The tentative date for that session 

would be December 21st.  Due to the State ARES meeting, the January session will be a week early, on 

January 11th.  

 

mailto:ke4fgf@arrl.net


The Art of the First Contactȣ   

{ƛƴŎŜ ǿŜΩǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ƭƛŎŜƴǎƛƴƎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 

ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǿƘŀǘ LΩƳ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ άǘƘŜ !Ǌǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘΦέ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŜƴŘ ǳǇ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ IŀƳΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ άǎǘƻƪŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊŜέΧƻǊ ǉǳŜƴŎƘ ƛǘΧǿƛǘƘ Ŝǉǳŀƭ ǎƛƳǇƭƛŎƛǘȅΦ 

When I was licensed back in 1993, it took a LONG time for my license to show up, and in those days, you 

had to have the actual license in hand before you could operate. While the wait seemed like years, it did 

give me time to go ahead and get a radio, and then listen to see how folks handled themselves on the 

air. In fact, mine took so long that I actually knew otheǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƭƭ ǎƛƎƴǎ ǿƘŜƴ L Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǎŀǿ 

the FCC letter in the mailbox.  

 Knowing what I needed to sound like made my transition into active operations pretty easy.   

The speed with which the FCC acts now, plus the change that allows you to operate as soon as your call 

is issued and appears in the ULS database, is a great stride, but it can get the new ham in trouble, 

because they typically will have a radio arriving about the same time as the license does.  

I do try to touch on operations a bit dǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŎƘ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻ ǎǳōǎǘƛǘǳǘŜ for time spent 

ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘƻǳƎƘ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƻƴŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǿŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ άƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ 

ƘŀƳǎέ ǿŜ ǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǎ άwŜǇŜŀǘŜǊ /ƻǇǎΣέ ǿƘƻ ŦŜƭǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ Řǳǘȅ ǘƻ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊǿaves and take 

issue with new folks on the air. ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀǎ ōŀŘ ŀ ǘƘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŘƻΣ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ 

them away.  

While I never had an experience like that on the local machines due to the long period of listening, I 

heard several peoplŜ άǇǳƭƭŜŘ ƻǾŜǊέ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǇŜŀǘŜǊ ŎƻǇǎΦ ! ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƭŀǎǘ ƭƻƴƎΦ 

I did however catch some flak with my first HF contact, and it still reverberates with me to this day. 



 

LΩŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ Ƴȅ р-WPM code test, and had my hands on a Kenwood TS-82л IC ǊŀŘƛƻΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǊƛƎ 

to the radio Lowell used to bring to Field Day, and was a good starter rig because you had to tune the 

radio every time you chanƎŜŘ ōŀƴŘǎΧnothing was automatic. My antenna tuner was an MFJ-941, which 

was a great little tuner which was also all manual. It was the ideal rig to teach a new ham more about 

the radio itself. 

LΩŘ ōǳƛƭǘ ŀ ŦƻƭŘŜŘ ŘƛǇƻƭŜ ŦƻǊ мл-meters from TV twin lead, and was proud of the fact that it was receiving 

signals really well.  I was pumped up with excitement about making my first contact on HF. I heard a lady 

who was located in Ohio who was rag-chewing with some friends. I knew better than to interrupt by 

jumping in the middle, but after a few minutes, their conversation lapsed and after about a minute of 

silence, I called her. 

She came right back, and I was elated that my little rig was really doing the job. I explained I had just 

ǇŀǎǎŜŘ Ƴȅ ŎƻŘŜ ǘŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ Ƴȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ IC ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘΦ {ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ άL Ŏŀƴ ǘŜƭƭΧȅƻǳ 5hbΩ¢ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ 

talk on the ǊŀŘƛƻΧέ ²Ŝ ƳŀŘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǘŀƭƪΣ and she had several other smart comments at my 

expense. She then said she would get her friends to give me a few more contacts.  

I politely declined, signed off, shut the radio down, and walked away in disgust... 

In one fell swoop, my interest in HF ǘƻƻƪ ŀ άŘŜŀǘƘ ōƭƻǿέ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ a couple of well placed negative 

comments. To this day, oǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘǎ ƻƴ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴΣ L ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘƻƴΩǘ Řƻ ƳǳŎƘ IC ǿƛǎŜΦ  

Was I being overly sensitive? Probably, but the damagŜ ǿŀǎ ŘƻƴŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ 

remember that anyone you may be providing a first contact for is already excited, but also a little scared 

of making mistakes.  One miscue from you might tip the scales either way.  

Lƴ ǘǊǳŜ ά9ƭƳŜǊ άŦŀǎƘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴȅ ǎǳƎgestions for improvements should be gently made with no 

condescension and most importantly, they should be made ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻƴŜΧ DO NOT DO IT 

hb ¢I9 !LwΗ  !ƴŘΣ ƛƴ ŎŀǎŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǳƴŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ά9ƭƳŜǊΣέ ƛǘΩǎ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŀ ǘǊǳǎǘŜŘ ƳŜƴǘƻǊ ǿƘƻ 

helps new hams get maximum pleasure and benefit from Amateur Radio. 

LΩƳ thinking that starting with our next classes in February, we may add a third session a couple of 

weeks later, probably after the March Test Session,  for basic training in running the radio, how to make 

contacts,  and also to  help program new radios purchased after the student has gotten their license. 



In that setting, we can get them started on the right path, and make sure their enjoyment of the hobby 

is absolute. 

de KE4FGF        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes from the September Meeting 

 

Welcome and Announcements 

The meeting started with Mike welcoming everyone, including several visitors. He made the 

following announcements. The Mid-Month Breakfast will be on October 19, 2013 at 8:30 AM at 

Seminole Wind. The next Test Session will be on October 19, 2013 at 10:00 AM at the EOC. An 

SET debrief session may be held after the test session. Large numbers of people across 

Georgia participated in the SET that morning. Everything went well and everyone stayed busy 

all morning. There were over 500 check-ins on the State HF Net by noon and the District Net 

had great participation that morning on 2 meters. The final paperwork will be due on February 

3rd, 2014. Due to the government shut down the FCC is closed. As we have three new hams 

waiting on callsigns, we may pass on the October Test session if the Government is still closed   

 

Minutes and Treasurerôs Report 

Minutes and Treasurerôs Report were approved as presented. 



 

Old Business 

The repeater committee has a standby machine burning in for the Metcalf site. It will be run for a 

couple of weeks before it goes up. We will bring the GE down and then put the standby machine 

in, which is an Icom. We will possibly keep GE down and put it in Boston and purchase another 

new machine for Metcalf. John has already priced a replacement machine if the Icom resolves 

the current issues. 

The 146.865 & 442.00 machines will change frequencies to 145.37 and 442.600 when Norm is 

available. There has been nothing further from FEMA about the 147.06 repeater and they have 

also been shut down by the government.  

 

Mike thanked everyone who participated in the SET training and everyone did a great job. The 

repeater did very well during test. We got all four Section messages, including the Digital traffic. 

 

The TCFR Antennas have been installed and are working perfectly at the stations in Boston, 

Coolidge, and Ochlocknee. They are aluminum J pole antennas. The ARES groups have plans 

to get the Thomas and Grady County Fire Stations on the air at the same time and see how 

these antennas work between the two agencies. 

 

New Business 

The Boston Mini-Marathon will be held on Saturday, October 26, 2013. If you will be eating 

breakfast you need to be there at 7:30 AM, and the race starts at 8:00 AM and ends around 

noon. . Eight people have signed up and Mike asked for other volunteers. 

  

The Fish Fry will be the second Saturday of November which is November 9th.  We will have 

catfish and mullet as we did last year, but we will increase the amount of catfish and decrease 

the mullet. Dana will need an email from anyone who will be coming and it needs to include how 

many are with you, and what side dish youôre bringing. The grease will be provided by Seminole 

Wind. 

The November Test Session will be by appointment only, as well as the December Test 

Session. If no one signs up to take a test then there will be no session. 

The Florida Lottery Commission has given us 5 UPS systems and chargers. Please let Terry or 

Mike know if you want one. Terry also has a nice computer rack with shelves enclosed in glass. 

The cabinet weighs over 200 pounds and would be great for any Ham to house their equipment.  

 

The Christmas meeting will be on December 14th at ñSwicord Farms,ò south of Bainbridge. 

Turkey and Ham worked well last year and William has agreed to prepare it for us again this 

year.  Weôll also have a bonfire unless itôs too hot for one. We want this to be a true family 

outing and will probably forego a meeting afterwards so we can simply eat and have some fun. 

 

Lowell and Sherry are moving to Savannah where Sherry has a new job. The move was 

necessary for her to keep from losing her state benefits. We are sad to see them go and they 

will be sorely missed. We hope after retirement that theyôll move back here with us.  

 



As there was no other business, the meeting adjourned with 42 members and 4 visitors present. 

 

Leann Doering, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Join us for the Ragchew Breakfast! 

Every Friday morning at 8:30am at Seminole Wind. 

And yes, that includes ñBlack Friday!ò 

 

 

 

 

Weather Center  

 

            As the hurricane season is drawing to a close, the severe weather season is beginning. In 

South Georgia we often see an increase in severe weather during the month of November as frontal 



boundaries begin to make it through the area. Although not as significant as the late winter early spring 

season, it still marks a time when spotters should monitor the weather more closely for possible severe 

weather development.  

Recently the National Weather Service in Tallahassee conducted a new webinar class called Storm 

Spotting in a Digital Age. With the increased use of Social Networks, the NWS recognizes the opportunity 

this provides not only for getting information to the general public but for spotters to get information to 

them during severe weather events.  

 

Digital cameras make it easy to give real time feedback to the NWS with examples of storm 

damage that can be used by the NWS forecasters in severe weather situations.  In the past digital 

images and videos would be emailed to on duty meteorologist or posted in locations that would be easy 

to view. Now Facebook and Twitter are great ways to post information that can quickly and easily 

viewed in a safe and secure location. Also creditable damage reports posted on Social Network sites by 

family and friends can be relayed to the NWS by reposting them. 

Twitter is the preferred site for spotter reports due to the ability to use #hashtags to allow for 

quick searches for tweets containing them. The NW{ ¢ŀƭƭŀƘŀǎǎŜŜ Ƙŀǎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ άІ¢[IǎǇƻǘǘŜǊέ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 

requested hashtag to use for getting severe weather reports to them via Twitter. This same hashtag can 

be used in Facebook as well but it does not have the full functionality as provided by the Twitter site. 

The NWS will also post information using this hashtag so spotters may want to monitor Twitter for 

information that could be used during spotter activations. Spotters can certainly continue to use 

established means of relaying storm reports such as Espotter, Spotter Network, the online report form 

on the NWS website or by calling the NWS directly and asking to speak to a meteorologist.  

I would encourage all spotters to consider taking this new class to gain a better understanding of 

how the NWS takes advantage of social media sites and how to best utilize them to get the information 

to them in a timely manner. There are plans to have additional courses in the future as well as plans to 

post the course online for easy access by anyone interested in taking the class.  

 

73, 

Stewart, KJ4GOJ 

 

 



 

A Note from Bobby         

Hi everyone! 

As you know, we start taking up dues for next year during the November Meeting. While 

theyôre not actually due until March, many of our members want to go ahead and ñdo 

the deed.ò  

 

So, the cost, which has never changed in our memory, is $20 for a single membership, 

and $25 for a family membership. I think thatôs a pretty good deal!   

 

If youôd like to contribute to the Equipment/Repeater Fund, the suggested rate is $5 per 

month, or $60 annually. Remember that this is a voluntary donation, and we donôt set a 

firm rate on this. If all you can afford is $5 period, thatôs fine. This fund goes towards 

upkeep of club equipment like the trailer, the repeaters and the radios, of which we have 

two, a Kenwood TS-480, and a Yaesu FT-8900.  

 

We appreciate everyone who takes part in our fine club, and we look forward to a good 

year in 2014! 

 

73, Bobby , N4KXL, Treasurer  

 

 

 



A look back at SET-2013   

¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƻŦ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƛǎ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎŎŀƭŜ !w9{ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ά{ƛƳulated Emergency 

TestΦέ {ƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǘƻ CƛŜƭŘ 5ŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƛŘŜŀ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǘŜǎǘ ƻǳǊ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎΦ  

Georgia ARES holds several Nets during the morning hours, and each county is encouraged to check in, 

as well as hold their own local nets in support. For the last several years, the Georgia Section has 

published a state wide scenario, like a simulated hurricane or wide area power outage, so that all 

counties were working on a common project. 

This year, the state ARES leadership decided to let each county, or each District, choose their own 

scenario. The reason was that doing a hurricane for example really worked the counties closest to the 

ŎƻŀǎǘǎΣ ōǳǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǾŀƭǳŜ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ 

The Southwest District chose to replicate the path of Hurricane Kate from 1985. Early on, when Tropical 

Storm Karen blossomed up in the Gulf, it looked like it might go from a scenario to the real thing. 

Thankfully, Karen abated, and we moved on with the original plans, including Nets and email traffic 

leading up to the event.  

On Saturday morning, Steve, KJ4UKR, started things off with the first voice Net and each hour, the Net 

would move to another repeater and another Net Control.  We had three Youth Net controls join the 

adults: Tommy, KJ4SWI, and brand new Hams Dalton, KK4TXW and Jordan, KK4TSF. Dalton and Jordan 

were graduates of our last Tech Class.  

Joining them were Bobby, N4KXL, John, KE4RWR, and Wayne, WD4LYV. Wayne actually called his net 

on the W4CCS repeater (444.90) as a test to see if it had district coverage.  

The nets ran pretty well, and a number of messages, both Radiograms and ICS-213s, were passed 

successfully. Also, using various operators, all four Section messages were copied, on SSB, CW, Digital 

HF, and D-Star.  

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƴƻǘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ 

before an actual event occurs. 

The Section ARES Officers were pushing for a lot of formal traffic and that happened in quantities 

greater than what we dared ƘƻǇŜ ŦƻǊΦ !ǎ ŀƭƭ ŎƻǳƴǘƛŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ 

the final numbers for a while yet. 



Preliminary numbers do indicate 524 check-ins on the state HF ARES Net and 24 stations on the CW Net.  

55 counties reported getting all 4 Section messages. All in all, ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {9¢ ǿŀǎ a great success for the 

ARES effort in Georgia. 

If you did take part, we appreciate your support. A really big ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ouέ goes to the local ARES 

Leadership and the Net Controls for going above and beyond the call of duty.  

We are also looking at a further event, where we want to bring all the county Fire Stations with 

permanent antennas on the air together, and that includes the installations in both Grady and Thomas 

county.  That would take place sometime in either November or December, when we have enough 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳƭƭ ƛǘ ƻŦŦΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎΣ ƭŜǘ {ǘŜǾŜ ƻǊ .ƻōōȅ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ƭƻƻƪǎ 

like.  

 

   

 

 

 

A Sailor from the Korean War      

It is the custom of our club to honor a Military Veteran in our group each year as 

±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜǎΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŀǎƘƻǊŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²²LL 

Pacific Campaign, engineering a road through Burma, and having to spend days in 

the water following your ship being sunk by an enemy submarine. 

While our group had a lot of men (and several ladies) who were WWII Vets, the 

number of Korean War Vets is rather small, and until now, there was only one, 

Lawrence, KC4LYC, who went ashore with the US Army. 



 

The USS Dixie (on left) with several destroyers alongside 

Quite by surprise, I learned that Bud Scheib, KW0LC, was also involved with the 

war, serving aboard the Destroyer Tender USS Dixie, for 4 years.  

Bud was a Yeoman in the US Navy, and joined the ship while she was already on 

duty. The Dixie was a particularly long lived ship, commissioned in 1939, and 

finally leaving active service in 1980.  

Destroyer Tenders were basically floating repair stations, which also kept 

provisions for the ships they served. Though not really designed for fighting, the 

Dixie did have four turrets, each housing single 5-inch cannon, of the same design 

as the destroyers she repaired.  

Shortly before Bud arrived, she accompanied the USS Missouri and several 

ŘŜǎǘǊƻȅŜǊǎ ƻƴ ŀ άŦƛǊŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴέ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǎƘŜƭƭ ŀ ǎǘƻǊŀƎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜȄ ƻƴ ǎƘƻǊŜΣ 

setting a fire that blew up the munitions inside, earning the ship the first of five 

ōŀǘǘƭŜ ǎǘŀǊǎ ǎƘŜΩŘ ǿƛƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦƭƛŎǘΦ    



 

USS Dixie shortly before decommissioning ς ǘƘŜ рέ ǘǳǊǊŜǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘΦ 

.ǳŘ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǘǘȅ ǉǳƛŜǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŜ ŘƛŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΣ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ άǇǳǎƘŜŘ ǇŀǇŜǊǎΦέ 

L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƘƛƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŀǘΣ ŀǎ ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǘǎ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

experiences.   

 

Bud working contacts at his home station. 

±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƛǎ November 11th. It is our day to honor these men and women who 

have placed their own lives on hold to allow us to continue to live freely. Have 

ȅƻǳ ǎŀƛŘ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳέ ǘƻ ŀ ±Ŝǘ ƭŀǘŜƭȅΚ  

aŀȅōŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘΧΦ 

de KE4FGF 


